
Sully District Council 
Minutes of the Council Meeting 

March 23, 2005 
 

President Mark McConn called the meeting to order at 7:36 p.m. at the Sully District Government 
Building.  In attendance were Members Mark McConn and Judith Heisinger, Bull Run Civic 
Association; Jay Johnston, Virginia Run; John Swanson, Franklin Farm; Jeff Parnes, Chantilly 
Highlands; Carol A. Hawn, Old Mill Community Association; Frank Ojeda, Rock Hill CA; 
Jeanne Pujanauski, Camberley East; and Jim Neighbors, Sully Station.  Special guest, Delegate 
Tim Hugo stopped in to hear the budget presentation. 
 
Special Presentation:  Susan Datta and Martha Reed, -- FY 2006 Advertised Budget 
Plan Presentation, Fairfax County, VA   
 
Approval of Minutes 
 
Minutes approved as amended. 
 
No motions were made. 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
Treasurer Jay Johnston reported that we have a balance of $2,779.85.   
 
Meeting schedule (also see web site): 
April – Richmond report, Panel Presentation 
May –  DOT and VDOT presentations (Fairfax County and State of VA representatives.)  
 
Land Use:   
Dulles Discovery has asked for another date; we’ll hear from the Korean Church later; State has 
authorized funds for Rt. 50 west widening, but only to the county line.  They are looking at traffic 
calming plans for farther west on Rt. 50 (Middleburg) that may have a severe impact on us. 
 
Misc:  
Keep your eye on the Sully District Newsletter for interesting local information. 
 
Schools:  Westfield PTA had a meeting recently concerning development of land within their 
boundary.  They are concerned about growth, as they are already over capacity.   
 
Ambulance service:  703-246-2266 will get you a speaker at your HOA.  No money will be 
required to get service!  County resident will not be asked to pay the co-pay.  Only non-residents 
will be asked to cover the co-pay. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 9:37 pm. 
 
Certification – I hereby certify the foregoing is an accurate account of the Sully District Council 
meeting, March 23, 2005. 
 
 
(signed)  (signed) 
Mark McConn, President  John G. Swanson, Secretary 
 
 


